“All that is necessary for
the triumph of evil is that
good men do nothing”

LOCAL NO. 10
INTERNATIONAL
UNION OF
ELEVATOR
CONSTRUCTORS
Affiliated with the AFL-CIO
9600 MARTIN LUTHER KING
HIGHWAY
LANHAM, MARYLAND
20706
(301) 459-0497
FAX: (301) 459-3991

John O’Connor, Jr.

Business Manager
Joseph Demmel

Business Representative
Ralph Gray, Jr.

Business Representative
Matthew Rusch

Business Representative
Jeremy Fox

President
Christopher Gray

Vice-President
Vance Ayres

Recording Secretary
Matt Guthrie

Financial Secretary
Bruce Zembower

Treasurer

TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF SB 259
Procurement-Prevailing Wage-Applicability
February 10, 2022

To: Hon. Delores G. Kelley, Chair, and Members of the Senate
Finance Committee

From: John O'Connor, Business Manager, IUEC Local #10
Madam Chair and Members of the Senate Finance Committee:
Please accept this testimony in support of SB259.

This piece of legislation that expands prevailing wages to service
contracts and benefits working families throughout the state.
Prevailing wages encourage “local hiring” and promotes workforce
training in our own backyard. At a time when there is a skilled labor
shortage, Maryland can lead the way in securing the most talented
workers in the region. According to over three dozen studies on
prevailing wages, this bill will: increase productivity, increase safety
measures and keep Maryland payroll money in Maryland. Our
members and your constituents deserve the safest workplace
possible.

| respectfully ask that you support SB 259. Thank you.



